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    March 5, 2021 
    Senator Dembrow, Chair 
    Senate Committee on Education 

 
Chair Dembrow, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to share our perspective regarding SB 404, which 
creates new organic positions and infrastructure. We strongly support organic 
production as serving an important role in the system, and agree that more support 
is needed for this industry. However, we also know the same to be true for farmers 
of all stripes.  
 
The addition of six new positions at Oregon State University (OSU) solely focused 
on organic production directs significant state resources for research and 
extension toward a narrow segment of agricultural stakeholders, when this could 
instead be serving all types of Oregon farmers, many of whom have unmet needs 
for increased university support. OSU’s own prioritization process has consistently 
highlighted the need for a focus on Integrated Pest Management (IPM) as a way to 
serve their stakeholders broadly. Last session, OSU’s requested funding for IPM 
was not allotted, while three new organic positions were approved. Further, due to 
budget cuts, OSU is currently struggling even to meet continuing service levels.  
 
IPM is an approach to production that seeks to reduce risks from both pests and 
pesticides, while promoting economic sustainability. This approach has been 
internationally recognized and acknowledged as sustainable, practical, and 
protective of both human health and the environment. It is an approach that can 
bring about advances in pest management and risk reduction for organic and 
conventional farmers alike. Yet, research and extension capacity in IPM is severely 
limited by available funding, and many unmet needs remain related to production 
and pest management. This is particularly true in Oregon and for many of the 
crops noted in SB 404. In my former role at Oregon State University, I worked 
directly with Oregon’s berry, wine grape, tree fruit and nut, and specialty seed 
industries on IPM strategic planning. Across both organic and conventional 
growers, the list of needs for research and extension support is long.  
 
We urge you to consider this as you recommend the investment of significant state 
resources in support of Oregon agriculture. We critically need positions that serve 
all farmers, and invest in the advancements we seek across agriculture as a whole.  
 
Sincerely, 

  
Katie Murray 
Executive Director 
katiemurray@ofsonline.org 
541.231.1983 
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